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Herald Community Club Monthly Meeting Minutes January 6, 2021
Meeting was called to order at 6:41 pm by Robin DeFehr. 





7 voting members in attendance.

Secretaries’ minutes for December 2020 presented for review. Kay Campbell motioned to approve the minutes. Andrew Reyes seconded the motion, all in favor- minutes approved. 
Treasurers’ report for November presented for review. Kay Campbell motioned to approve the report, Sheryl Sheldon seconded the motion, all in favor – report approved.
Guest Business:
· President Robin DeFehr presented a grant received from Preferred Financial in the amount of $500 to Herald Community Club. Club member and former Officer, Carla Swarthout nominated the club for the grant and we were chosen to be a recipient. Member ship discussed sending a thank you card and Robin motioned to spend up to $20 on a supply of Thank you cards for use by the club for various events. Kay Campbell seconded the motion, all in favor- motion approved.
Old Business:
· Replacement of sound system- no new updates and we will follow up next meeting.
· Repairs at Herald Park – Robin DeFehr has corresponded with the County Parks and Rec representative and there are several small projects that are in need of facilitation including; painting the tops of the play structure with a weather resistant paint, repair of the posts and chains around the park, and painting the posts.  Amber Veselka is still following up in the larger request for the pavilion repairs. Ms. DeFehr will provide updates as they are available. 
· Special Edition T-shirts- Shit invoices had errors on them and Kay is working with the vendor to correct the errors and reconcile the account. More updates next month.
· Chili Cook Off- all preparations are up to date. Kay Campbell will follow up with the club insurer to confirm that the Reyes home is covered for the event. The membership also discussed the need for a Port-A-Potty at the event. Additional final details to be discussed at the February meeting. 
· Annual Audit Report – Dave Routt and Andrew Reyes provide a write up on their review of the club’s annual documents. They has two questions and received clarification. No notable issues were found in the club’s records for the year 2020.
New Business:
· Membership Drive Options- Membership discussed the possibility of more advertising on social media and focusing on the park improvements and repairs to drive an increase in membership. Also discussed possible Easter Egg hunt similar to the rock hunts in Galt, this item will be on the February agenda for further discussion and follow up.
Road Committee Report
· Report on road issues- There is no road report this month.
Reimbursements
February Agenda Items:
· Easter Egg Hunt
Upcoming Community Events:
· Chili Cook Off – 2/13/2021 11AM to 2PM
· St. Patrick’s Day Leprechaun Hunt

· Easter Egg Hunt
Next Meeting: February 3, 2021 @ 6:30PM
Meeting adjourned at 7:23 PM on a motion from Sonia Reyes and a second from Renee Mendonca
Minutes by: Robin DeFehr
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